
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 

 

 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
 
 As we slip and slid into February, the month brings hearts and flowers, the reflection and abstaining from 
meat, an extra day and FISH FRYs. Later in the newsletter you will see dates and a request for volunteers. This year, 
besides helping the youth programs at our four parishes, we will have a night for Special Olympics. The Knights of 
Columbus are the second largest contributor to the Special Olympics (law enforcement is the first) and I am thankful 
that the Fish Fry Committee has agreed to support them with one of our events. Please plan to work/attend one or 
more of these great nights. The Cod Father will be cooking again and I promise you will not go away hungry. 
 
 
 Speaking of events. On Saturday January 16, 2016, there was a celebration of Past Grand Knights at the hall. 
We were honored to have 14 PGKs in attendance including the latest member of the club, Michael A. McNicholas. 
For those that were not able to make the celebration, you missed a performance by the Trinity Dancers, a delicious 
corned beef meal provided by Harrington’s Catering and Deli and an entertaining “roast” by PGK Randy Baker. This 
wonderful annual event gives us another chance to show our appreciation and respect to the men, living and de-
ceased, that have faithfully led Holy Rosary Council. 
 

Thank you for reading the newsletter and remember, Spring is just around the corner. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Grand Knight Ray Cordell 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report       

 
No Report this month. 

Chaplain’s Report 
 

By the time this goes to press we will already be in the thralls of our Lenten season. Lent, as well as many of our Catholic 
Holy Days and Seasons, find us performing many traditional rites. The three main traditions for lent are fasting, prayer and 
alms giving. Another tradition and one of my favorites is our Friday evening Stations of the Cross. 
 
Whether presiding or praying and walking the stations, I find the experience both spiritual and enlightening. Spiritual be-
cause we examine up close the events that brought about our salvation and enlightening because of those who attend and 
share this experience with one another. As we progress through each station and recite the scripture and prayers associated 
with them, I begin to put myself into each situation, standing in disbelief at Pilate’s decision, walking along side and sharing 
His heavy burden, being comforted by Him throughout the entire ordeal, kneeling heartbroken and sorrowful with Mary at 
the foot of the cross and finally placing Him in the tomb with the certainty that He will rise in glory.  While the Stations of 
the Cross may show Christ alone in his suffering we know, understand and believe that he carries each of us in His sacred 
heart.  
 
Lent is a time of preparation, a time to take stock so to speak and, to make our hearts and minds ready to experience the 
magnificent gift of our salvation. As an Easter people we carry the light of Christ within us always. Let us use this light to 
dispel the darkness of sin and division. 
 
“We adore you, O’Christ and we bless you” 
“Because, by your holy cross and resurrection you have redeemed the world.” 
 
A blessed and holy Lenten Season to all. 
Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

Warden’s Report  
 

 
Brothers, 
 
On January 31st we will be holding a 1st Degree ceremony starting at 12PM.  This will be followed by the 2nd and 3rd De-
gree ceremonies.   if you are planning to stay for the 3rd degree, there will be a prime rib dinner following.  If you have 
questions please me at hzajda796@ Hotmail.com or call me at   847-722-2099.    
 
Thank you  
Henry Zajda 

 Chancellor’s Report 
 
 
 

I am always looking for speakers to line up for the months to come. Please if you know of someone either call me at 630-
329-3508, or email me at golfcraze1@hotmail.com. 

Thank you, 

Thomas W. Reed                                                                                                                                                                            
Chancellor 



Produce Mobile 
 
Could you, a loved one or a friend use free produce and bread stuffs??  The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository is coning 
back to Holy Family Parish on Thursday, February 11, 2016. Rain, snow or shine, our guests will be there. Will you be able to help? Produce 
and bread stuffs are available to our guests or anyone you may know who could use free food beginning around 9AM and finishing around 
11:30AM or so.  Again, our guests do not need any form of ID. Volunteers are needed to get carts from the Jewel Store, empty the truck, sort 
the goods, bag and distribute the goods finally, clean up. Volunteers, dress for the weather!   
 

Pro Life 

Speak Out Illinois Conference 2016 

 

Saturday, Jan. 30th at the Marriott 

Oak Brook, 8:30 am - 3 pm.  To Register:  speakoutillinois.org 

 

The Women's Centers Annual Life Banquet.  This is the 31st year for The 

Women's Centers and 39,000 babies saved! 

Date:  Saturday, Feb. 13, 1:00 - 3:30 pm 

 Location:  Belvedere Banquets in Elk Grove, 1170 W. Devon, EGV 

 

 Keynote Speaker:  Abby Johnson, Former Planned Parenthood Director, Author 

of "Unplanned" 

 

 Tickets are $65.00 per person.  Table of ten / discount $60.00 per person. 

Can we get a Holy Rosary table together for a great cause? 

 

 Due to legal abortion, the work of the Women's Center is never ending. 

They help women overcome despair and hopelessness and empower women to 

become great mothers.  They help emotionally, financially and spiritually 

both the mother and the father. 

  

 Reserve your ticket today by phone with credit card 773-794-1313   

Final deadline Feb. 5  

  

 Let's grow the LIFE mission in 2016 by helping this hard working crisis 

pregnancy center.  Prayer is the reason for their success, 

 their St. Jude Adoration Chapel offers prayers 24 / 7 for the needs of 

mothers, fathers, and their babies growing in the womb.  

Past Grand Knight Michael McNicholas 

 

THANK YOU....... 

Thank You to all who attended the Past Grand Knights Dinner.  I was totally surprised when the Trinity Irish Dancers 
walked in the door of the Hall and did a wonderful performance for us.  During the evening, Holy Rosary Council received 
two more awards...2nd Place in Illinois for the 2015 ID Drive and 1st Place in Illinois for the General Assistance Fund sup-
port.  Your service and financial contributions show the Holy Rosary is a great Council.  As a Council, we all met the premises 
of the Knights of Columbus during the past year.  I do hope everyone enjoyed their meal!  The entire evening was amazing 
and Helene, our kids, my Dad & Brother and our friends had wonderful time.  I look forward in continuing my service to the 
Council and Community.  

A very Special THANK YOU to Grand Knight Ray Cordell for planning the Past Grand Knights Dinner! 

Again, Thank You everyone.                                                                                                                                                 
Past Grand Knight,                                                                                                                                                                            
Michael McNicholas 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Recruiters’ 2nd Half of the  
Fraternal Year Incentive 

 

 
From January1 through June30th, 2016 

 
 

Celebrate by giving the gift of 

Membership to a fellow Catholic 

 
 Recruit 1 to 4 members between January 1st and June  

    30th, 2016 and receive 1,500 VIP points* per member 
 Recruit 5 or more members between January 1st and                              

June 30th, 2016 and receive 3,000 VIP points* per member** 
 
*VIP points can be redeemed for any article available on Knightsgear.com and by filling out the order form which is available at 
this link: 

https://www.knightsgear.com/Content/Images/Uploaded/new-vip-order-form.pdf The conversion rate is approxi-

mately 1,000 VIP points = $ 6.00 

 
 
**When you recruit a member you will automatically receive 1,500 VIP points at the end of that month and if you recruited 

more than 5 members, you will receive the balance of your points after June 30th, 2016 







Lenten Fish Fries 

 

 

 

Brothers, Let’s Do Our Part! 

 
 

Help Support Parish Youth Minis-

tries and Special Olympics 

 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW 

FISH FRIES START FEBRUARY 12 AND CONTINUE 

FOR SIX CONSECUTIVE FRIDAYS TO MARCH 18 

 
 

BRING THE FAMILY! 

INVITE NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS! 

VOLUNTEER TO HELP! 
 

 

Contact Mike at         MikeMcMahon05@outlook.com 

 

 

 

LET ME KNOW HOW YOU CAN VOLUNTEER TO HELP 

 

 
 

.    Special Olympics 

mailto:MikeMcMahon05@outlook.com


Council Fish Fry’s 
 

The council especially needs help in the following areas for the Fish Fry’s: 
  

1. Tent setup, report by 3:30 PM, need two more volunteers. 
2.  Table setups,  will do the evening before, need six more volunteers. 

3. Pearl diving, need two more volunteers, start around 7:30 PM 
4.  Tent take down, around 8:00 PM, need two volunteers.  

 
For further information, or to see where you can help, please contact  

Michael McMahon at <MikeMcMahon05@outlook.com> , or 847.391.5073.   

Holy Family Icon at St, James 
 

mailto:MikeMcMahon05@outlook.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

BEVERAGE ALCOHOL SELLERS & SERVERS  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY March 16, 2016  

 

   6:00PM to 10:00PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4 Hour Training  

Program 

4483 Members 

No Cost 

Illinois Liquor  

Control 

Commission 

2016 

Licensed Course 

Physical Properties of  

Alcohol 

Prevention and  

Intervention 

State and Local Statutes 

DUI 

ID Techniques 

Dram Shop and Liability 

Coverage 

 

CLASS LOCATION 

 

KC HALL 

15 N. Hickory 

Arlington Heights, IL  

60004 

(847) 255-4483 



Remember in Prayer       
 

Let us keep all of the following in our Prayers 
 

Bob Ahmend   Ray & Gloria Check  Dick Clark  Marilyn Dockus-
Tom Durand     Al Eberhart    Bob Gaudio     Don Hecht  
Ashyln Kiwala   Tom Lazzara                 Cathy Morrow   Jim Pietras      
Bill Reinert      Paul Schmidt    Tony Sulla          Al Vermiglio       
     
                 
Please pray for the thousands of innocent babies who will be killed in the US, this month, by abor-
tions,  for our United States Military troops in harm’s way, the victims of natural disasters, peace and 
all deceased Knights and their families. 
  

TO BE ADDED OR DELETED FROM PRAYER LIST 
Contact Brother Deacon Joseph at jyannotta@comcast.net 

March 2016 Calendar of Events 

      Remember our          
Deceased 

 

 

 

Peggy Shannon 

 

 

 

 

"Please pray for those 
Knights, Ladies, Families 

and Friends who have 
passed before us."  

Help Wanted 
                                   

The Building Corp is looking for a 
few extra bartenders to help out with 
the parties and other events that we 

have.  If you are interested, please con-
tact the Building Corp President     

Bob K at 847-840-1174. 

Shirts and Hats 

 

 

If you need a Shirt or hat with the KC 
Logo on, please contact Tom Moriarty.  
A shirt is $30.00, and if you would like 
your name on it, it is $5.00 more.  Hats 
are also available for $11.00.  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

2 
 

3 
 

Business Meeting        
1st Degree         

7:00PM 

4 
 

Fish Fry 
 

5 
 

6 7 8 
 

Seton Assembly  
7:30 P.M. 

 
 

9 
 

10 
 

Sword & Baldric  
7:30 PM 

11 
 

Fish Fry 
 

12 

13 14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

Basset Training 
6:00PM—10:00PM 

17 
 

Social Meeting 
7:30 P.M.  

 
St. Patrick’s Day 

18 
 

Fish Fry 

 

19 
 

St. Joseph’s Day 

 

20 21 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 

23 24 
 

Holy Thursday 

25 
 

Good Friday 

26 
 

Holy Saturday 

27 
 

Easter  

28 29 
 

Building  Corp. Meeting 
7:30 P.M. 

30 31 
 

Charity Meeting          
7:00 PM                    

Officers Meeting        
7:30 PM 

  

mailto:jyannotta@comcast.net
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February 2016 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 

 
Squires Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

3 4 

 
Business Meeting        

7:30PM                     

5 6 

7 

 
Super Bowl 50 

8 9 10 

 
Ash Wednesday 

11 12 

 
Fish Fry 

13 

14 15 16 

 
Seton Assembly  

7:30 P.M. 

17 18 

 
Social Meeting 

7:30 P.M.  

19 

 
Fish Fry 

20 

21 22 23 

 
Building Corporation 

Meeting  
7:30PM 

24 25 

 
Charity Meeting          

7:00 PM                    
Officers Meeting        

7:30 PM 

26 

 
Fish Fry 

27 

28 29      


